Meeting Pinwherry & Pinmore Community Council Meeting

Title:

Date Thursday, 26th October 2022
Time

Location: Village hall, Pinwherry

Chairperson | David Logan

Minutes By: |Bob Green

David Logan, Mike Chamberlain,

Present CC: | David Hall, Bob Green, Gillian Green, | Specialist Co Optee: Sue Royce

Hugh Armour,

In

Attendance | Joy Chamberlain

Link officer SAC: Chris Campbell
Elected Member:Peter Henderson

1. Apologies: Martin Arbon
2. Declarations of interest: None
3. Minutes of last meeting:
Approved
4, Matters arising and action points:

Jilly Green, who is looking into recruiting more Community Councillors, asked
Chris Campbell for further advice on legalities.

Chris Campbell advised that in order to recruit Co -Optees there would need to
be an advert placed up for one month- can be on Social media and website.
Then if people come forward they would need to apply through SAC in order to
be Co opted in. The decision was made by the CC that this recruitment would
wait until next year March/April 2023.

There was discussion around the issue of transporting a local child from
Pinwherry village to nursery which has been an ongoing issue. Peter Henderson
and Chris Campbell advised that perhaps the next step, going forward would
be for Jilly to Email the Head Of Education at SAC.

Action: Jilly speak with Ms Ewans and discuss next steps.
Bob Green, Annual Self Assessment - Completed and sent back to SAC.

Hugh Armour, Update to Mr Gutherie, No email has been received back from
SAC with confirmation that they will not be spraying verge. It was agreed that
Hugh would send over email for the Secretary to follow up with Fiona Ross at
SAC.

Hugh has provided all information required to Gavin Scott on Mrs Murry's
transportation issues. Hugh Updated the PPCC that he has seen Mrs Murry
using the service so all issues are now resolved.




David Logan, has reported all grit bins to ARA. David updated PPCC on long
term scoping at Pinmore, they are building roads at the moment.

Police report

There have been 5 incidents
No Crimes

2 Assist Members of the public
2 Road traffic matters

1 Dropped 999 call

Burglary at Kildonan will possibly come under Barrhill.

Link officer report:
There has been a meeting of all SAC Link Officers chaired by Tracy Whiteford.

Place plan, situation now getting put together for the final draft. Then a Council Officer
will work through with the Community. No timescale for final draft, maybe beginning
of the financial year.

Elected Member report:
Peter Henderson told the CC about the upgrade to the mast for Pinwherry at Little
Pinmore Farm, this should improve the rural connectiviity.

Muck Road is due to be resurfaced at the end of the month.

ARA have been out to inspect and there is no gully block at Quiet Waters.

Bob Green advised Peter that the works were due to be carried out in eleven days, and
no one along Muck Road has had any formal notifications. There are a number of
business trading along Muck Road, and this will be of some concern to them as will
affect their trading, should the road be closed to residents. Peter Henderson has a
meeting with ARA and will put forward PPCC concerns and then update.

Joy Chamberlain, said there had been a road closure in Barrhill for resurfacing works
the ARA website had said that the closure was in effect 8am-3.30pm when actually it
was until 5.30pm, she had to wait for 2 hours in order to get her dog to the kennels at
the other side of Barrhill. Joy went on to explain there had been no notifications on
any signage up to Barrhill regarding the times of the closure, then incorrect
information on the ARA website. Peter Henderson advised he would put this forward in
his meeting the next day with ARA.

Peter said that anyone in the area receiving Council benefits will receive a Scotland
loves local pre paid card, which will enable people to buy essentials.

There is to be a VASA funded leaflet delivered to every home in SA with important
contact details for emergencies for example Police, Fire, Electric Board etc.

Planning and Licensing:
Nothing of Interest




9. Roads:
None

10. | Treasurer’'s Report:
£23,740.05 in bank at present, David Hall is now a Signatory on the account.

11. | Correspondence:

12. | Public Business: None

13. | AOCB:
David Hall said that there had been no response on the 20 MPH speed limit in Pinmore
from ARA, after firstly engaging they are now not responding to emails sent by David.
Peter Henderson said he will take up the matter with ARA at his meeting.

14. | Date of Next Meeting:

Thursday 17th November 2022




